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OUR MISSION 
Live the Faith! Lift High the Cross!  

OUR VISION 
We will grow in faith and numbers by seeing Christ in one another in all we say and do!  

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Pastorôs Ponderings 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ; 

As we begin to 

gear up for the 

Thanksgiving 

holiday, I want to 

take a moment to 

give thanks for 

this congregation 

and the way that 

we work together to help those who are experi-

encing need in our midst. 

It has become a bit of a tradition for Resurrec-

tion Lutheran Church to sponsor the St. Paulôs 

Saturday breakfast at Thanksgiving and that 

holds true this year as well.  In the times that I 

have been able to help, I have been overwhelmed 

by the power of the Gospel that is spread through 

this community breakfast, I see how the people of 

Christ come together for the common good of all. 

The stewardship team has asked members of 

this congregation to pray and discern the ways 

that they as individuals and we as a congregation 

provide ñDaily Breadò to our brothers and sisters 

in Christ.  As we look to 2015 and our steward-

ship goals, please take some prayerful time to 

consider how you and your families will support 

others as well as the ministries of our congrega-

tion.  We have many ministry opportunities on the 

horizon and look forward to bringing them to 

fruition through the thoughtful gifts of this congre-

gation. 

In my time as the Area 5 Dean this year, I have 

had the opportunity to get to know the synod staff 

on a more personal level.  I was excited to see 

the Area 5 congregations come together when the 

staff visited Wichita at the end of September.  

Answering the question of what God is calling us 

to do as an area ministry yielded thoughtful and 

tangible responses.  We broke up into small 

groups and focused on short-term and long-term 

opportunities.  The ideas that received the most 

support from those gathered were: 

Short Term: Campus Ministry and Support of 

Partnerôs Church in Planeview. 

Long Term: ELCA congregation on the West 

side of Wichita and an Area 5 inter-generational 

mission trip. 

I look forward to seeing how the spirit moves 

through the congregations in Area 5 to work 

toward achieving these goals. 

Wishing you all a blessed Thanksgiving as we 

enter into the season of Advent to wait and 

prepare for the arrival of Christ. 

Peace and Blessings, 

Pastor Elizabeth  

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

"Those who trust in the Lord for help will find their 

strength renewed.  They will rise on wings like eagles; 

they will run and not get weary; they will walk and not 

grow weak." - Isaiah 40:31 
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Resurrectionôs Busy 4-H Kids 
Carlie Schill - I have been a 4-Her for 2 years and was a Tag-along for two years 

before that.  I really like sewing, photography, cooking, and art.  I have earned purple 

ribbons on a paper mache sunflower that I created, a photo that I took, and a healthy 

granola recipe.  I have also done many other cooking, arts, and sewing projects.  I plan 

to do some more sewing this year and maybe make a complete outfit.  I am also 

exploring some gardening and improving my photography skills.  I am currently the 

president of the Country Kids 4-H Club and have been nominated by my club to be 

a county Crystal Clover.  I enjoy learning about leadership and demonstrating the skills 

I have learned in all that I do.  Our club will be participating in 48hrs of 4-H, a state 

wide service project to see how many hours of service can be done in one weekend.  

We will be cleaning up roadside ditches in the Clearwater area. 

Avery Schill - I am starting my 5th year in 4-H.  I really enjoy photography and have taken photos to the state fair 

where I have earned blue and purple ribbons.  I also have been working very hard on a forestry collection that I have 

displayed at both the county and state fair.  I have learned a lot in both of these areas and am excited to add to my 

skills.  I have also done a few sewing projects including making a purse, eye mask, and apron.  Cooking has also been 

one of my favorite adventures.  I have learned many skills that allow me to bake and cook meals for my family and 

friends.  Currently I am the Historian/Scrapbook Committee Chairperson.  As I grow in 4-H I would like to show my 

leadership skills in more county opportunities, like teen council.  I plan to learn some new techniques in photography 

and cooking, and am learning how to crochet. 

Landon Schill - This is my 1st year as a real 4-Her.  I have been a Tag along for the last 2 years.  I really like to build 

things and am looking at doing some woodworking.  I like 4-H because I get to be with my friends and learn about 

lots of new things.  We also have been learning about citizenship and service and how kids can be very helpful in our 

community. 

Victoria Tjaden ς I had two projects this year:  arts & craft and swine.  I received 

a red ribbon on my painting of a sunset and flowers.  My  pig "Theo" placed second 

in his class and I got reserve champion in the senior division showmanship class.  I 

also participated in the livestock skill-a-thon and placed 8th. 

Trace Tjaden ς I worked on two projects this year:  arts & craft and swine.  I 

received a blue ribbon on his painting of a sunset and flowers.  My pig "Jeffrey" 

placed second in his Hampshire class and Wow~ I won grand champion in the 

intermediate division showmanship class. 

Elizabeth Tjaden - had three projects this year, arts & craft, bucket calf, and 

swine.  I received two red ribbons on my paintings.  One was a picture of a sunset 

and the other was a tie-die picture of my name.  I got a blue ribbon on my bucket calf "Bella".  I won Grand Champi-

on Market Hog with my pig "Darcy" and a blue ribbon in showmanship in the novice division. 

All three kids sold their pigs in the premium sale.  Wehking Farms generously bought all three pigs.  The kids put 

their earnings in their savings account and plan to buy another pig to raise for next year. 

The kids love to be with their 4-H friends.  They meet once a month for meetings and have various activities 

throughout the year.  The club feeds the homeless, carols the community, works concession stands for Gene Francis, 

participates in the fair, plans educational trips, marches in the local parade, participates in the county carnival, 

attends the recognition banquet and many more events.  4-H offers our kids an opportunity to serve, lead and 

belong to a very unique community. 
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Ellie Bock - This is my 3rd year in 4H.  Favorite things about 4H for me 

are spending time with friends, summer camp, working on projects for 

the fair, and attending the fair.  My previous fair projects have been 

baking, photography and crafts.  For the fair next summer I am planning 

on doing cooking, photography, and poultry (we are getting chickens 

this coming spring, so that will be a fun, new experience for all of our 

family!) 

Ashlynn Bock - My 1st year as a true 4H'er!  The past two years I have 

been a Tag Along.  I really like learning about new things, going to the 

fair, and the snacks at the meetings.  My past projects have been crafts.  

This coming year, my projects for the fair will be baking, and poultry.  

McKenna Bock (not pictured) - This is my very 1st year as a Tag Along.  I love attending the meetings like the big 

kids, and plan on doing a craft project for the fair. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

Resurrection Rovers  
This is an informal group of whoever may have time and inclination to 

explore Kansas points of interest. 
On September 26, a beautiful day, 7 Resurrection Rovers met for a day 

trip to Abilene, KS.  We had a delightful tour of the Seelye mansion in the 
morning, followed by a great lunch, then two more informativ e tours of 
President Eisenhowerõs boyhood home as well as the Eisenhower Presiden-
tial Museum.  

In 1890, 20 year old 
Alfred Seeyle got off the 
train in Abilene and 
stayed. Having medical 

schooling, he began making patent medicines which he 
sold door-to-door. His best seller was Wasa-Tusa, 
which could be taken internally or used as a lotion and 
given to your horses, cattle, wife or children. The 
product cost 2 cents a bottle with 3 cents going to the 
salesman and 95 cents to Dr Seeyle. 

In 1893, he married Jennie Curts of Abilene. In 1904, 
the Seeyles traveled to the St Louis Worldõs Fair to 
select new inventions for the new home they were 
having built --a 25 room Georgian-style mansion. They met Thomas Edison and purchased his electric 
lights, telephones, and phonograph, all of which are still in use in the mansion. Mr Steinway of New York 
personally selected a grand piano and had it shipped to Abilene.  

Tiffany lamps, autographed Mark Twain books, and a bowling alley in the basement were only a few of 
the wonders we enjoyed on our tour of the Seeyle Mansion. When he found that the Battens were from 
Clearwater, the present owner of the mansion, Terry Tietjens, told us that he was a cousin of the Bohnings.  

After lunch we toured the Eisenhower Center family home an d museum with information not only 
about Dwight Eisenhower but also about WWII, the  participants and  events, and documents, films, and 
memorabilia of the times.  

Clark and Noreen Sholts, Brent and Betty Batten, Candy Saxton, Vicki Larsen, and Evelyn Clark  made 
the trip to Abilene.  
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²ƘƻΩǎ ¢Ƙŀǘ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΚ 

Matching Test 

Match the items below to the 
Lutherans listed on the right. 

(Hint: some people have multiple 
answers) 

1. I had my first solo in kindergarten and sang the 

3 little kittens. 

2. I never went to per-school or kindergarten, 2 

hours a day in 1st grade, 2 hours a day for 4 

months in 2nd grade, missed 3 months in 3rd 

grade, graduated after 10th grade, earned an ad-

vanced degree at WSU.  With the help of God 

and determination it can be done! 

3. L ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŦŜƴŎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǿƻǊŘ ƪƛƴŘΧ ƴƻǘ 

board and barbwire kind.  THREE MUSKETEERS! 

4. When I was a junior in high school my Dad took 

me moose hunting.  I shot one and still have the 

horns. 

5. L ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ŎŀǎƘƛŜǊ ƛƴ ŀ ŘŀƴŎŜ Ƙŀƭƭ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άLǘΩƭƭ 

Řƻέ 

6. I Won 5th place in State in Junior Olympics when 

I was in junior high. 

7. LΩƳ ŀ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ CŀǊƳƘƻǳǎŜ CǊŀǘŜǊƴƛǘȅ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ŀǘ 

North Dakota State. 

8. I am a twin.  I have 2 different eye colors, one 

blue and one green.  I have no control of my 

voice and the way it sounds because I only have 

one vocal cord. 

9. I tore my MCL in the semi-final game of the 

State Football playoffs my senior year of high 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƪƴŜŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƴŘ ǎƛŘŜways. 

10.  The smell of ketchup turns my stomach. 

11. My first car was a 1969 Firebird and my second 

car was a 1954 Oldsmobile Hearse. 

12. I bought my first house at age 22. 

13. I owned my own Chevron station at 21 in Seattle 

Washington. 

14. I have sung in church choirs for 66 years. 

15. I make fairy gardens. 

16. I have served on church councils for 12 years. 

17. In 1957 I won an award in geology at the Okla-

homa State Science Fair. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ___Eric Braun 

 ___Karolyn Braun 

 ___Christa Cloyd 

 ___Ruby Doll 

 ___Marge Dulaney 

 ___Lydia Evans 

 ___Jayci Gonzales 

 ___Terry Haskins 

 ___John Larsen 

 ___Vicki Larsen 

 ___Chad Pike 

 ___Heather Porsch 

 ___Dirk Schill 

 ___Barry Schroeder 

 ___Bill Sorensen 

 ___Victoria Tjaden 

 ___Gerald Yoachum 

Keep reading to find the answers. 
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Altar Guild 
ά¢ƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŀŘƻǊƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇέ ƛǎ 

the mission of our altar guild.  To that end, this year 

the guild has been busy replacing some of our faded 

and even tattered paraments.  Candy Saxton is our 

talented seamstress who sews fabric for the banners 

and then painstakingly hand stitches the emblems in 

place.  First replaced were the green paraments which 

are the most used during the long Pentecost season; 

more recently, the white paraments were completed. 

  
Invitations:  First, we will be very happy when you 

join us on Wednesday, December 3rd at about 6 pm 

for the fun task of decorating our church for Christ-

mas!  Also if you and/or your family would like to 

bring a gold ornament to add to our church family 

Christmas tree, this is the time for your gift.  Next be 

ready to select delicious and special Christmas cookies 

on Sunday, December 14th.  Eat them now, save them 

for later, please come and choose. 

The Christmas cookie sale and Easter Breakfast are 

!ƭǘŀǊ DǳƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǿƻ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǳǎ to 

complete projects like replacing paraments.  Thank 

you for your support and participation. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
The Addams Family Was 

Here!  Well sort of, when 

Campus High School 
presented the new 
Addams Family Musical 
on November 14th & 
15th.  One of our Resur-
rection family Corey 
Evans, a senior at 
Campus, appeared in the 
ÐÒÏÄÕÃÔÉÏÎȢ  #ÏÒÅÙ ÓÁÙÓ ÔÈÅÙ ȰÃÌÅÁÒÅÄ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ 
cobwebs and rolled out the red carpet as this 
musical was to die for!ȱ 

Partners Church - Exciting Events  
It is exciting t o talk to Pastor Ivan as he tells 

about the activities and progress at Partners Church. 

The fall soccer season is just over and teams will 

resume practice in the spring. In recent weeks they 

have had a quinceañera 

celebration and 3 

baptisms. Worship 

attendance is growing.  

A new sign has been 

up for several weeks. 

Mission San Juan de 

Dios is the name 

Partners Church is 

going by in the 

community. The 

grounds have been 

made more beautiful 

by plantings by Thomas Zack. 

Recently a family donated a statue of the Virgin 

of Guadalupe. A Posada celebration is planned for 

December. 

Pastor Ivan has been 
working for a year already 
in the exploratory phase 
and now Partners Church 
is in the mission develop-
ment phase. Worship is on 
Sundays at 12:30 p.m. at 
2760 S. Roosevelt. Please contact Pastor Ivan 
Gonzalez at ivanaug@yahoo.com or 516-859-1392 
for more info rmation on how you can help.  

(Article from Area 5 Nov 2014 Newsletter) 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
Baptisms 

Sunday October 5 Jack Allen Pike and Owen Allen Pike 

were baptized and sealed with the cross of Christ.  Parents 

are Chad and Maranda Pike; siblings are Aubrey Gill, Zane 

Gill and Carter Pike. Jackõs sponsors are Blake Iles and 

Victoria Evans.  Owenõs sponsor is Trudy Doll. 
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Blessing of the Confirmation Class 
Confirmation class is 

thriving and doing great. 

Current class members 

are Trace Tjaden, 

Candace DeWitt (not 

pictured), Natasha 

Braun, Avery Schill, 

Emery Evans, and 

Derick Krueger. The 

class is a three year commitment which is offered to 

the middle school youth grades 6-8. Trace is currently 

in his second year and the other members are in their 

first year. Members affirm their baptism during a 

confirmation service on 

Reformation Sunday 

upon completion of the 

class. Jayci Mikayla 

Gonzales was con-

firmed this year. Our 

congregation is proud 

of this young lady and 

the current confirmands 

as they continue to serve and grow in faith. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
BAD GIRLS BIBLE STUDY 

by Vickie Sample 

Are you in search of something 

NEW and EXCITING to do on a 

Saturday morning?  If so 

please consider joining us.  

We meet most every 

month on the second 

Saturday.  Beginning 

*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ρπȟ ςπρυ ÆÒÏÍ ρπ ÁÍ ȬÔÉÌ ÎÏÏÎ ÉÎ &ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ 

Hall, our Bad Girls group will begin a study of Ruth.  

While Bible study is our main purpose, fun and 

fellowship are a close second.  We are an informal 

group....and would gladly welcome any men who 

are interested in joining us for this discussion.  

Light refreshments are served and you won't be 

disappointed in our fellowship.  We hope that you 

will put the date on your calendar and plan to join 

us. 

Youth Ministry Plans 
The 3rd Annual Chili Cook-Off and Dessert Auc-

tion sponsored by the YMT will be held Saturday, 

January 17
th
 beginning at 5:30pm.  This is a fundraiser 

for the eight youth (6-12 grade) attending the Youth 

Quake/Zone event Jan 23-25 in Topeka or the Feb 6-8 

event in Wichita and the 3
rd
-5

th
 grade youth that will be 

attending the Retreat/Bible Study at the Haysville 

Sleep Inn.  All the masterpiece chili recipes will be 

judged by the attendees.  $5 ($2 for age 5 & under) 

will get you a sample of all the chili entries and a bowl 

of your favorite.  After consuming the wonderful chili 

ï look out ï here comes the dessert auction!  Bid on 

your favorite dessert and share with your table or take 

it home for your family.  Get out your best chili and 

dessert recipes and dust them off - the challenge will 

be here shortly! Come have a wonderful time of 

fellowship. 

December 6th the youth will be providing their 

annual Sitting for Shopping and Lunch with Santa 

from 10am ï 2pm.  This event provides parentsô time 

to get those presents purchased, wrapped or just time 

to enjoy with each other.  Bring the kids to church and 

know that they will be taken care of and have a fun 

time.  Donations will be accepted for the babysitting 

and lunch. 

Youth Quake/Zone will see five youth and two 

adult sponsors head to Topeka (Jan 23-25) and three 

youth and one adult sponsor head to downtown 

Wichita (Feb 6-8) for this yearôs transformational 

weekends.  This yearôs event theme is ñREdefineò and 

is based on 1 Timothy 4:12.  The weekend will begin 

with a Celebration Friday evening; then on Saturday 

the youth will attend age appropriate workshops, 

participate in a variety show, have more Celebration 

time and end the day with a Crazy Dress competition; 

Sunday all attendees will gather for the final Celebra-

tion and head back home.  These weekends promise to 

be fun-filled weekends of worship, learning, fellow-

ship and Christian music.   

The 3
rd
 ï 5

th
 graders are not left out of the fun of 

Youth Quake/Zone, they will be having their own 

Retreat/Bible Study with Pastor Elizabeth and Rory at 

the Haysville Sleep Inn on January 30.  They will also 

be studying 1 Timothy 4:12, along with some swim-

ming, pizza and snacks.  A fun educational night it 

promises to be! 

The youth will be helping out members by raking 

leaves and doing yard clean up at their homes in 

November and December.  Thank you to all the 

members who hired the youth to dispose of their leaves 

for them, we appreciate it immensely! 
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Property Committee 
by Patti Meserve 

Autumn is a busy season for the Property Committee. 

This year has been no exception.  We sponsored a float 

for the Haysville Fall Festival parade in October.  After a 

rough start with a faulty trailer wheel, we were able to 

continue through the parade route.  All supplies were 

donated including the trailer, the hay bales and candy. 

Thank you to everyone who helped. 

One week later we had our 

'big' fundraiser of the year, the 

6th Annual Last Soup Supper.  

Again, all our soup ingredients 

were donated as well as pies.  

Along with soup, we had kids 

games and drawings for wonder-

ful prizes.  New this year was the 

'spooky photo booth' where several 'spooky' creatures were 

seen having their pictures taken. 

Shelby Westerhaus was the 

winner of the beautiful quilt and 

was very excited.  We had some 

wonderful donations for our 

drawings that were given by 

local businesses and church 

members.  We also had a 

costume contest throughout the 

evening.  Rosa Atchison and 

Natasha Braun were 

the winners. 

We really appre-

ciate all the donations 

we received for this 

event.  It was great to 

see so many of our 

members come out to 

have fun spending 

the evening with us and supporting our church. 

Other Property Committee happenings:  The new 

Welcome Visitor parking signs are in place.  Just in time 

for cold weather, we had to have a very expensive repair 

on one of the furnaces.  Robert Nunn does weekly checks 

of the building making sure everything is working 

properly.  Have you noticed?  Donna Tibbets recently 

planted several Taylor Juniper trees on the west side of 

the building to replace the dead and dying flowering crab 

trees. 

If you ever have concerns or questions regarding 

building maintenance and improvements, or just want to 

know what goes on at one of our meetings, please feel 

free to join us.  Property Committee meets on the first 

Wednesday of the month beginning at 6:00pm with a pot 

luck meal followed by our meeting.  Our next meeting is 

January 7, 2015. 

Resurrection Rovers Make Plans 
More one-day trips are being planned: a visit to the 

(insert correct title) Cowboy Museum in Oklahoma 

City in late November, a trip to the newly-renovated  

state capitol and the Kansas Historical Museum in 

Topeka in January, and to the salt mines in 

Hutchinson. If you are interested, contact Clark Sholts 

for more details. 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
7ÈÏȭÓ 4ÈÁÔ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ !ÎÓ×ÅÒÓȡ 

 
=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
Stewardship Sunday December 7th 

Two luncheons have been held after worship 
services to share information about stewardship 
goals, the 2015 proposed budget, and pledging. 
After the worship service on December 7th, the 
congregation is invited to gather in Fellowship Hall 
for a celebration of our stewardship commitments 
and a dinner catered by Hog Wild Bar B Q. There is 
no charge for the dinner, but a free will offering will 
be received. Mark the date on your calendars and 
plan to attend 

 



**ENCOURAGE** 

Page 8 

 

 

 

 

Resurrection Reflections  

By Bert Kirkpatrick  

I find great joy in the ministry that I see hap-

pening in our church.  On a personal note I want to 

share with you who may not know that due to 

unfortunate circumstances my great granddaug h-

ter Adelise (Adi) Rose Falconburg has ended up 

in state custody. Since no one else in the family 

was prepared to  take her, I was blessed enough to 

get kinship placement. So, here I am at age 

seventy -seven with my precious charge who just 

started kindergarten this fall. I wouldn't have it 

any other way. It would have broken my heart to 

see her handed to strangers as foster parents.  

Let me share with you what has happened in 

my church family. On two separate occasions 

weeks apart different men walked up to shake 

hands with me with bills in their hand. One was for 

anything Adi needed, the other for anything she 

wanted f or Christmas. Believe me, they were very 

generous gifts.  

And there were additional blessings for me 

and Adi. The Care Team voted some money 

without my knowledge at the time and one of the 

women in the congregation took Adi shopping for 

clothes. I sure was grateful for that. Many of the 

women in the church have offered their services 

in case I get stuck and need someone to babysit. 

Clothing is being offered to the degree that I have 

to say no because I simply am out of room. We 

have retired nurses who give me good advice. I 

panic when she isn't feeling well and it sure is a 

comfort that I have my own medical staff available.  

I am not the only one. I get bits and pieces of 

what is going on, sometimes by just overhearing a 

conversation. One family does respite  care 

weekly. One woman recently took a member to an 

outpatient operation which lasted a whole day. 

She stayed with her the whole day. Rides are 

offered. Meals taken in. Follow -up phone calls are 

made.  Hospital visitations are made.  Private 

prayers are o ffered.  People willingly volunteer to 

substitute worship duties when another canõt 

make it.  This is all done without fanfare.  

In short, I see Christ in you in all you say and 

do. 

WELCA 
In September, Resurrection women travelled to 

Lake of the Ozark, MO for their Central States 

Synod Women of the ELCA annual convention.  

Bishop Roger Gustavson spoke and, BIG NEWS, a 

Scholarship Fund was created.  Basic scholarship 

criteria call for a post high school woman who is a 

member of an ELCA congregation in the Central 

States Synod.  Each scholarship will not exceed 

$1000 and is a one-time, nonrenewable scholarship.  

The scholarship(s) will be funded by donations.  The 

goal is to give out the first scholarship(s) in the fall of 

2016.  As a beginning $450 was received into this 

fund at the 2014 convention. 

 
 

WELCAôs Annual Fall Bazaar took place Nov. 

14-15.  This event is WELCAôs major fund raiser.  

The bazaar features homemade items, a bake sale 

as well as a luncheon.  It was a great success and 

WELCA sends a heartfelt thank you to anyone and 

everyone who helped us. 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters at Resurrection ð  
Itõs time to check in.  

In 2008 (yep, that long 

ago!) the saints at Refor-

mation (my home congrega-

tion) encouraged me to 

answer a call to ministry. One 

of the first things that I was 

called to do was to leave 

home, and go to Haysville, 

where you served as my òteaching 

congregationó in the seminaryõs 

Distributed Learning program.  

Well, Iõve continued to work here in Wichita as a civil 

engineer full time while continuing to work my way 

through the Distributed Learning program at Luther 

Seminary in St. Paul, MN. The journey through seminary 

continues to be full of surprises, challenges, and oh, so 

much joy. But among the most joyous were the three 

years that I spent among you, the saints at Resurrection. 

The gracious welcome you extended to my family and 

me were such a blessing as we were getting started.  

But now, THE END IS IN SIGHT!! 

My part-time internship has been in process for the 

last 17 months at Christ Lutheran Church in Eureka, 

Kansas. Now there is just one month left. The Regis-

trarõs Office has completed the graduation audit ð no 

more coursework; the internship project reporting and 

the churchõs evaluation are filed; the faculty at the 

seminary has sent the results of my interview to the 

Central States Synod. One interview in early December 

with the CSS Candidacy Committee; complete the term 

of my internship on January 1, and the M.Div. will be 

ours. (You share in this, you know!) Iõll be graduated. 

!     (yippee!) 

Iõve watched from a distance as you graciously wel-

comed Pr. Cummings into your midst, and have seen 

you continue to grow as Christõs people. The blessings 

that you shower on those God sends to you are deeply 

appreciated. Iõm so glad that Pr. Elizabeth has been 

blessed with the opportunity to be among you, and trust 

that you will enjoy each othersõ presence for years. In the 

rare hours when things seemed dark and I wasnõt sure 

how all of this was going to be possible, memories of 

times with you all provided some much-needed rays of 

light. Thatõs one of the most important gifts you give. 

Thanks to each of you for having been a big part of 

this process. The support in prayer and experience that 

you provided are precious, but in different and more 

important ways, you, all of the saints at Resurrection, are 

most precious.  

Godõs richest blessings to you all! 

-Tim Meyer 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
CELL PHONE VS. BIBLE  

I wonder what would happen if we treated our Bible like 

we treat our cell phone? 

What if we carried it around in our purses and pockets? 

What if we flipped through it several times a day? 

What if we turned back to go get it if we forgot it? 

What if we used it to receive messages from the text? 

What if we treated it like we couldn't live without it? 

What if we gave it to the Kids as a gift? 

What if we used it when we traveled? 

What if we used it in case of emergency? 

This is something to make you go ..... hmmm .... where is 

my Bible? 

Oh, and one more thing ..... 

Unlike our cell phone, we don't have to worry about our 

Bible being disconnected because Jesus has already paid 

the bill. 

And a special bonus there are NO dropped calls!! 

Makes you stop and think "Where are my priorities?" 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

 

Church Staff 

Pastor .......................................... Elizabeth Cummings 

Office Administrator ........................ Cathleen Ramirez 

Financial Secretary ................................. Evelyn Clark 

Nursery Supervisor ............................. Holly Gonzales 

Music Director ........................................ Evelyn Clark 

Sexton ......................................... David & Jessie Cook  

 

Church Council 

President ........................................... Darrin Deutscher 

Vice President ........................................... John Larsen 

Secretary .................................................. Shari Jordan 

Treasurer .................................................. Robert Nunn 

 Lydia Evans 

 Pam Porsch 

 Barry Schroeder 

 Ray York 

Contact us! 

Phone:  316-522-1091 

Email:  mail@rxluth.com 

Website:  www.rxluth.com 

Facebook: Resurrection Lutheran Church 

mailto:mail@rxluth.com
http://www.rxluth.com/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Resurrection-Lutheran-Church/287348021294254
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Godôs Work, Our Hands 
Sept. 7

th
, 2014, the 

Evangelical Lutheran 

Church America ï 4 million 

members in nearly 10,000 

congregations ïonce again 

took part in a church wide 

service initiative:  ñGodôs 

Work, Our Handsò.  This 

day was dedicated to serving the communities in which 

we live.  This Sunday was also our Rally Day and rally 

we did!  Resurrection joined the Godôs Work, Our 

Hands project by working together locally to pull 

weeds and generally clean flower beds at the Haysville 

Old Town Historical Center.  A multigenerational crew 

assembled following worship to enjoy a sandwich 

lunch which was an example of the lunches supplied to 

homeless folks on Sandwich Saturdays, and then to 

work and sweat together.  Nancy Harris, who works at 

the Haysville Historical Center to maintain the grounds 

expressed her appreciation and surprise at the number 

of volunteers and the amount of work accomplished.  

Godôs Work! Our Hands!   Good Work, Resurrection! 

 

  

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
άL !a ǘƻƻ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǘǊŜǎǎŜŘΗέ ¢ƘŜ ǎƘƻǊǘŜǎǘ 
distance between a problem and a solution is the 
distance between your knees and the floor. The one 
who kneels to the Lord can stand up to anything! 

 
This time of year we typically have our ELCA World Hunger 

Appeal. There is another group that receives support from WHA 

and the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod World Relief and that 

is Lutheran World Relief. 

Lutheran World Relief and ELCA World Hunger Appeal are 

known for having the lowest administrative costs among 

charitable organizations. During the year as you make your 

charitable contributions, consider these two groups along with 

two other ELCA projects: the Malaria Campaign and ELCA 

Disaster Response. Envelopes have been placed in sanctuary 

chair pockets and you can use these to indicate your gifts. You 

may also indicate your choice on the memo line of your check. 

Checks may be made out to RLC and we will forward all gifts to 

the organizations indicated. 

World War II left one-fifth of the worldôs Lutherans home-

less. Here in the US, Lutheran formed a new agency Lutheran 

World Relief to help in Europe. Today LWR partners with local 

groups around the world to provide immediate and long-term 

assistance and to provide lasting solutions to poverty. 

Over 50,000 children have crossed our borders from Cen-

tral America. As these children are deported, they will be 

returning to the poverty that caused the situation. LWR is 

working with national governments, organizations and church 

bodies in El Salvador and Honduras to provide shelter, material 

needs, and  protection for these children and their families 

being returned from the US and Mexico.  

As the Palestinian-Israeli conflict continues, LWR is partner-

ing with the Department of Service to the Palestine Refugees 

which runs clinics in the Gaza area. Another partner Interna-

tional Orthodox Christian Charities has been distributing food 

and providing shelter to displaced persons. 

Two Lutheran hospitals in Liberia ïCurran and Phebe- are 

treating patients who have contracted Ebola. Health care 

workers are at great risk of contracting Ebola from the patients 

who come into their care. To help ensure their safety protection 

equipment is essential The ELCA is partnering with the 

Lutheran Church in Liberia and Global Health Ministries to send 

five pallets of Personal Protection Equipment to the two 

hospitals. LWR is also partnering to conduct training on the 

prevention of Ebola for health care workers in Liberia. Those 

receiving the training will, in turn, go on to train other staff in 

their respective health centers  

Your contributions may be made at any time during the 

year. 
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Military Remembrance & Appreciation  
On Sunday, November 9th, Pastor 

Elizabeth led our congregation in 

remembrance and appreciation of our 

members who had or are presently 

serving in the United States Military.  

Twelve people were present to come 

forward, be recognized and tell of their service. 

 
Eugene Collins, Tim Frawley, Keith Evans, Bert Kirkpat-

rick, Orian Atcheson, Clark Sholts, Kris Atcheson, Rory 

Cummings, Lynn Rodman, Jan Albertin, Leo Doll, William 

Burress. 

 

Andrew Kaufman and Lucas Frickey, of our Resur-

rection family, are beginning their military service, 

currently in basic training.  If you would like to send 

an encouraging card or note, their addresses follow: 

 

Recruit Andrew Kaufman 

3rd RTBN M CO PLT 3270 

39003 Midway Ave. 

San Diego, CA 92140-3269 

 

2nd Lt. Lucas Frickey 

Altha Company 1st Platoon, TBS 

24164 Belleau Avenue 

Quantico, VA 22134 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 

 

"Put on the full armor of God so that you can take 
your stand against the devil's schemes." 
- Ephesians 6:11 

Senior Master Sergeant Tim Frawley, will be retir-

ing from the Air National Guard on December 7th after 

331/2 years of service.  He & his family have posted 

this invitation to join in Timôs retirement celebration. 

 

=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+= 
Stars for Veterans 

by Marge Dulaney 
Veterans!!  Have you 

received your star from one 

ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Ψ{ǘŀǊ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩΚ    ²Ŝ 

work to revitalize stars 

taken from flags that have 

previously been flown over 

governmental buildings, but are no longer in use.  Our 

ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ƪŜŜǇǎŀƪŜ ǎǘŀǊ ŀǎ ŀ ΨǘƘŀƴƪ you for 

ȅƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΩ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ȅŜǘ 

received a thank you star or perhaps you know a 

veteran to be thanked, please let us present you with 

ŀ ΨǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǎǘŀǊΩΦ  ¢ƘŜ {ǘŀǊ [ŀŘƛŜǎ ŀǊŜΥ  wǳǘƘ ϧ Wŀƴ 

Albertin, Anita Johnson, Betty Batten, Marge Dulaney. 
 

http://media.kansas.com/smedia/2013/12/28/17/55/qs2UJ.SlMa.80.jpeg

